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MASS SCHEDULE MASS SCHEDULE 
Saturday:  5:00PM Saturday:  4:00PM 
Sunday:     7:30, 9:00 & 11:00AM Sunday:     9:00AM 
Pastoral Council:  Diane Stone, Chair Pastoral Council:  Bernie Garvey, Chair   
Finance Council:  Chris DeMarco, Chair Finance Council:   Don Ames, Chair 
                               

Rev. Patrick L. Albert, Pastor Parish Office: Fr. Nallin Hall, Tunkhannock 

Deacon Raymond A.  Pieretti, Pastoral Associate                                      Business Manager: Dick Schwoebel (570)677-7634  

Rev. Robert J. Kelleher (Ret.)                                                                          Secretary:  Mary Lou Chackan 

Rev. Dennis Bajkowski (Ret.)  Office hours:  9:00AM – 2:00PM 

WELCOME:   We warmly welcome all to join us in worship of our 

God.  If you are new to our parish community, please be sure to 
tell Fr. Pat that you will be joining our parish community.  Contact 
the parish office if you have any questions.  Visitor envelopes are 
available at all entrances.   
 

MARRIAGE:   Christian marriage is a sacred and serious 

commitment. Couples contemplating marriage should notify a 
parish priest at least nine months before the date on which they 
intend to marry. This should be done before any other 
arrangements are made so that a couple may be suitably served by 
the parish and diocese.  All couples are required to take part in a 
Pre-Cana program or Engaged Encounter Weekend.  Sunday 
Weddings are not permitted.  
 

RCIA:   The Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults is a community 

journey that leads to transformation of mind and spirit. Guided by 
the gospel and the examples of parish members, newcomers can 
find their place in the RCIA community of believers and discover 
their own relationship with Christ. The program runs from 
September through Pentecost with reception of the Sacraments at 
the Easter Vigil.  Information is available at the parish office. 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION:  Knowing the Catholic faith and 

tradition is essential if faith and tradition are to continue to be 
nourishing facets of our lives. Religious formation is valuable for 
both youth and adults.  Classes are conducted from September to 
May following the 9:00AM Mass on Sunday.  Information on 
religious education programs for youth of all ages and educational 
opportunities for adults are available at the parish office. 
 

BULLETIN:  If you have information that you would like to place 

in the bulletin (community news, society/social news, etc.), please 
have it at the parish office no later than Tuesday morning. 
 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION:   Forty-five minutes 

before Saturday evening Mass or by appointment. 
 

SHUT-INS:  If someone you know is unable to attend Mass but 

would like to receive Communion or receive a copy of our weekly 
bulletin, please contact the parish office. 
 

BAPTISMAL PREPARATION PROGRAM:   All parents must 

attend a Baptismal Preparation meeting before this sacrament will 
be celebrated.  Contact Father Pat at the parish office (570-836-

3275) to schedule an appointment to discuss your child’s baptism. 
 

HOSPITAL VISITS:  Visits are made on a regular basis.  

PLEASE NOTE: The new privacy laws limit the amount of 
information that we receive from the hospitals or 
nursing/convalescent homes.  It is necessary that family or friends 
notify us of these admittances. 
 

HANDICAPPED SEATING AREA:  Please note that the front 

pew nearest to the side door is reserved to accommodate those 
who have need due to disability.  Please be kind enough to leave 
this pew available for that purpose.   
 

PARKING LOT:  [St. Mary’s]  Please keep the emergency lane in 

front of the church clear at all times.  It is essential that vehicles 
are able to get in and out of the parking lot in case of an 
emergency.  Please adhere to the parking spaces as delineated.  

Please be considerate of your fellow parishioners when you are 
backing up or turning to park or to exit the parking lot.  There is 
ample parking on the upper level and supplemental parking on the 
side of the church.   
 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT   

 “TO KNOW, LOVE AND SERVE THE LORD 
AND ONE ANOTHER 

 IN IMITATION OF MARY” 
Approved by both Parish Pastoral Councils 

January 2007 

 

www.nativitystmary.org 
@nativitystmary 

 

mailto:nativitybvmchurch@frontier.com
mailto:stmary@mail.emcs.net
mailto:stmary@nativitystmary.org
http://www.nativitystmary.org/


FROM THE PASTOR’S NOTEBOOK: 
 

What’s your prayer for life? 
 

How do you get through each 

day?  What vehicle transports you 

through the stress, anxiety and 

chaos of each and every day?  Do you allow fear 

and worry to overcome or extinguish your joy?  Are 

challenges truly challenges or are they one defeat 

after another, leading you down the primrose path 

of despair.   
 

What daily spiritual exercise helps in keeping life in 

perspective?  Are you a devotional person?  

Perhaps the rosary can help to bring peace and 

order in your life.  Spiritual reading each day – 

perhaps early in the morning – can settle your spirit, 

or you can develop a prayer of your own design.   
 

Might I suggest a prayer that encompasses several 

aspects of daily life which gives a genuine sense of 

peace each time I recite it?  It is called “Prayer of 

Comfort and Hope” by St. Francis de Sales.  Enjoy! 

“Do not look forward in fear to what may happen 

tomorrow; the same everlasting Father who cares for 

you today will take care of you tomorrow and every 

day.  Either He will shield you from suffering or He will 

give you unfailing strength to bear it.  Be at peace, 

then.  Put aside all anxious thoughts and 

imaginations, and say continually:  “the Lord is my 

strength and my shield; my heart has trusted in him 

and I am helped.  He is not only with me but in me 

and I am in him.  Amen.”   
 

Fr. Pat 

 

 

WE’RE MAKING THE PIEROGIES!:  Our 2018 pierogi-

making program is running smoothly.    Our faithful 

volunteers are busily making & freezing our Lenten 

treats.  More volunteers are needed.   The work 

schedule is:  

Monday 

●  7:00AM for potato peelers/prep workers 

●  8:00/8:30AM for potato filling preparers / pinchers 

Tuesday 

●  1:00PM to package pierogies for storage and 

sales (this usually takes around an hour to complete 

depending on the number of volunteers) 

Come join us either day in Fr. Nallin Hall.  It’s great 

comradery and a complimentary lunch is served on 

Monday. 

Call the Parish Office (570-836-3275) if you have any 

questions. 

We are selling our frozen Potato and Cheese-filled 

Pierogies on Fridays in Father Nallin Hall and during 

the week at the Parish Office during normal business 

hours.  Friday sales take place from 10:00AM-5:00PM 

at Fr. Nallin Hall kitchen and are scheduled to 

conclude on Friday, March 23rd.  The price still 

remains the same at $7.00 per dozen. 

 
 

UPCOMING SPECIAL COLLECTIONS 

Clergy Care & Education ......................... March 03-04 

Catholic Relief Services ............................ March 10-11 
 

CARE AND EDUCATION OF DIOCESAN PRIESTS:  The 

monthly collection for the care and education of 

priests of the Diocese of Scranton will be taken up 

this weekend.  An envelope for this collection is in 

your set.  Thank you for your generosity and prayerful 

support. 
 

DIVINE MERCY PRAYER SERVICE:  

Deacon Ray is conducting a Divine 

Mercy prayer service on the first 

Sunday of the month at 3:00PM in St. 

Mary of the Lake Church.  The next 

service will be held this Sunday, 

March 4th.  All are welcome. 
 

“THE LIGHT IS ON FOR YOU”:  This 

year, on every Monday during Lent 

(February 19th – March 19th), the 

"Light will be On for You" in the 

Reconciliation Room - Confessional of Nativity BVM 

Church in Tunkhannock from 5:30-7:00PM.  A priest 

will be available to hear your confession in 

preparation for Easter.  

This is a special opportunity for Catholics who have 

not participated in this Sacrament in a long time to 

avail themselves of the incredible source of God's 

amazing Grace, Mercy and Healing in a relaxed 

and unhurried atmosphere of welcome.  

Materials will be available to assist you in making a 

thoughtful examination of conscience and to help 

you with the form of Confession (Act of Contrition, 

etc.)  

This is available for both of our parishes and for all 

Catholics in Wyoming County.   
 

REMEMBER HIS WILL IN YOURS:  You can express your 

commitment to our Church by making a bequest to 

either Nativity of the Blessed Virgin Mary Church in 

Tunkhannock or Saint Mary of the Lake Church at 

Lake Winola.  Simply have the following statement 

included in your will: 

“I leave to Nativity of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

Church, Tunkhannock, PA (or Saint Mary of the Lake 

Church, Lake Winola, PA), the sum of $_________ 

(or____ percent of the residue of my estate) for its 

religious, educational and charitable works” or 

words to that effect. 
 

BIBLE STUDY: The Sunday Night 

Bible Study group is examining 

Genesis.  We are using Scott 

Hahn’s study book.  Meeting 

time is 7:00PM on Sunday at 

Father Nallin Hall.  All are 

welcome. 

 

 



PAROCHIAL PRIDE:  A contingent of teens from 

Nativity BVM Parish recently participated in the 

International Student Leadership Institute at Camp 

Ladore, Waymart on February 16-18.  ISLI is a yearly 

retreat hosted by the Office of Parish Life of the 

Diocese of Scranton and aims to help teens explore 

and strengthen their relationship with God and to 

foster leadership in their churches and communities.  

 

Teen girls pictured: Elizabeth DeMarco (left) and 

Sophie Burke (right).  Teen boys pictured (left to 

right): Matthew Williams, Joseph Colavitti, Paul 

Binner, Brett Sickler, Zachary Harris, Jacob Powers, 

Thomas Elias (Facilitator). 

The group would like to thank Father Pat and 

Nativity BVM parish for their support in enabling them 

to participate in this amazing experience. 
 

BVM EASTER BASKETS:  During 

Lent, the Human Needs 

ministry of Nativity church will 

be collecting canned items 

and non-perishable food 

items.   Your donations will be 

used to make up Easter 

baskets for those in our parish and community who 

are in need.  There will be baskets at the altar to 

receive your donations until Sunday, March 25th.  

Cash donations are also appreciated and can be 

dropped in the Sunday collection in an envelope 

marked “Easter Basket” or dropped off at the Parish 

Office during business hours (M-F 9:00AM-2:00PM).  If 

you would like to donate a ham – or have questions 

– call Mary Olshan at (570) 836-1457 or the Parish 

Office at (570) 836-3275.  All donations are greatly 

appreciated.  God bless and thank you. 
                           Mary Olshan 

 

LENTEN PREPARATION FOR EASTER:  On Wednesday 

mornings at 10:00AM at the Rectory, we are 

gathering together to read the Bible book Genesis. 

The meeting dates will be 3/7, 3/14 & 3/21.  If you 

are interested and need more information, please 

call Cindy at 570-836-4744. 

 

 

"REFRESH YOUR FAITH" 

1st ANNUAL CATHOLIC WOMEN’S CONFERENCE 

Does your faith need a boost?  Looking to be 

inspired and uplifted?  Then join hundreds of 

women, at all levels of faith from Northeast PA and 

beyond as they gather at the 1st Annual Catholic 

Women’s Conference.  Conference includes Mass 

with Bishop Joseph Bambera.  Keynote speakers 

include: Judy Landrieu Klein, author of “Faith 

Through It All”, Father Richard McAlear, “Ministry of 

Hope and Healing” and His Own "Music and 

Ministry".  Enjoy a continental breakfast, lunch and 

shopping at the Catholic Vendor Marketplace.  

The University of Scranton, Byron Complex 

June 23, 2018 from 8:00 AM to 4:00PM 

For registration and information go to:  

www.dioceseofscranton.org/catholic-womens-

conference   

We are looking for women to serve as their Parish 

Coordinator.  Contact Carol Conway ASAP: 

carol@altusforwomen.com or 570-881-9362. 
 

Help to Strengthen and Heal Marital Relationships 

Retrouvaille Program 

(To Re- Discover) 

A program that helps couples who may be 

experiencing tension, stress and loneliness in the 

marriage relationship.  Program helps couples, even 

those separated and divorced, to better 

communicate and resolve conflicts in their 

relationships.  Please call 1-800-470-2230 or visit the 

website www.helpourmarriage.org for more 

information or to pre-register.  All calls confidential.  

Cost of program is by donation. 

Next local weekend:  March 2-4, 2018 at the 

Ramada Inn, Clarks Summit. 

Contact Persons: Nettie and Bob Goldate  

 570-587-0415 
 

DIOCESAN WEDDING ANNIVERSARY MASS:  His 

Excellency, the Most Rev. Joseph C. Bambera, D.D., 

J.C.L., Bishop of Scranton and the Office for Parish 

Life wish to invite couples celebrating their 25th or 

50th wedding anniversary in 2018 to a Diocesan 

Wedding Anniversary Mass on Sunday, June 10th.  

The event includes a 2:30PM Mass at St. Peter's 

Cathedral followed by a reception.  Requests for an 

invitation, with a mailing address, should be made 

through your Pastor before March 12th. 
 

A WELCOMING COMMUNITY:  

You enter this church … not as 

stranger, but as a guest of God.  

He is your heavenly Father.  

Come, then, with joy in your 

heart and thanks on your lips 

into His presence, offering Him your love and service.  

Be grateful to the strong and loyal ones who, in the 

name of Jesus Christ, built this place of worship, and 

to all who have beautified it and hallowed it with 

their prayers and praise.  
 

http://www.helpourmarriage.org/


EUCHARISTIC ADORATION AT NATIVITY B.V.M. 

Wednesdays 

3:00 to 7:00PM 
 

This is a personal invitation to you 

from Jesus. 

“Jesus waits for us in this sacrament 

of love.” 

(Pope Saint John Paul II) 

 

 

ALL ARE WELCOME 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Holy Hour is the Roman Catholic devotional tradition of 

spending an hour in Eucharistic Adoration in the 

presence of the Blessed Sacrament.   
 

Be Silent  Be Attentive  Be Alert 
 

During INCLEMENT WEATHER 

No Adoration - If school is closed for the day 

or there is an early dismissal 

There is Adoration - If there is a school delay 

(report 1-2 hours later) 
 

 

MONTHLY HOME VISITATIONS:  On or near the First 

Friday of every month (weather permitting), Fr. Pat, 

Deacon Ray and Diane Stone visit the homebound 

and bring them Holy Communion.    If you or a loved 

one is unable to attend Mass due to advanced age, 

sickness or disability/handicap, and desire to 

receive communion at home, please contact Mary 

Lou at the Parish Office (570-836-3275) with your 

name, phone number and address and you will be 

placed on our monthly visitation list. 
 

SACRIFICIAL OFFERING:  February 24-25, 2018 

Nativity BVM Church: 

Weekly Collection Goal* ............................. $  4,800.00 

Actual Offertory** ......................................... $  4,890.00 

Difference: ...................................................... $      90.00      

St. Mary of the Lake Church: 

Weekly Collection Goal* ............................. $  2,000.00 

Actual Offertory** ......................................... $  1,816.00 

Difference: ...................................................... $(  184.00) 

*Weekly Collection Goal represents the amount 

needed weekly if we are going to make our  2017-

2018 Parish Collections goal (envelopes and loose).  

It does NOT include Fundraising, Religious Education 

Income or any other income.   

**Actual Offertory represents the total amount 

received in the weekly collection (not including 

Easter or special collections).   

The generosity of our people is truly appreciated.  

We may not always reach our budgeted goals, but 

we are grateful to those who make a sacrifice on a 

weekly basis to sustain our parish ministries.   

 

 

AED IS LOCATED IN NATIVITY BVM CHURCH 

& ALSO IN FR. NALLIN HALL 

CATHOLIC MEN'S CONFERENCE SET FOR MAY 5th:  All 

Catholic men who want to grow in their faith are 

invited to the Diocese of Scranton Catholic Men's 

Conference scheduled for May 5th at King's College 

in Wilkes-Barre.  The conference will feature 

inspirational speakers, Eucharistic Adoration and the 

Sacrament of Reconciliation, and a concluding 

Mass celebrated by Bishop Joseph C. Bambera. 

Many ministries will be represented and a variety of 

books, CDs and other material will be available. 

One of the featured guests at this year's conference 

is Jessie Romero, a dynamic bilingual Catholic 

speaker, former USA middleweight kickboxing 

champion and a retired sheriff.  With his unique style, 

Jessie encourages his audience to rise above a life 

of mediocrity and embrace the true hope that is 

from Jesus Christ.  Jessie explains that we are called 

to be powerful witnesses for Christ. 

The Catholic Men's Conference will bring together 

hundreds of Catholic men for good fellowship and a 

re-commitment to promoting and living out our 

Christian heritage in our homes, workplaces and 

society.  Information on other speakers will be 

forthcoming. 

Register at www.beamanconference.comor or call 

the Diocesan Pastoral Center at 570-207-2213. 

For more information or to volunteer, please call or 

email Michael Kilmer at 570-746-0100 or mkilmer@ 

thekilmergroup.com. 
 

REMEMBRANCE OF THE DEAD:  Your 

prayers are requested for the soul of 

DAVID TROWBRIDGE, son of our parish 

rectory housekeeper Florence 

Trowbridge, who passed away this 

week.  Eternal rest grant unto him O 

Lord, and let perpetual Light shine upon him.  May 

his soul and the souls of all the faithful departed, 

through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 
 

ANNUAL CLEANUP AT NATIVITY PARISH CEMETERIES 

Our annual cleanup of Christmas and Winter 

decorations has begun at Mount Carmel and Pieta 

Cemeteries.  Any items remaining after March 5th will 

be removed and discarded.  

Questions/concerns can be clarified by contacting 

the Parish Office during normal business hours.  

Thank You. 
 

ADOPT-A-HIGHWAY:  St. Mary's litter pickup ministry 

will meet at 8:00AM on Saturday, March 24th at the 

Lake Winola Post Office.  All supplies will be 

provided; we just need smiling faces.  We should 

finish in an hour if we get enough volunteers.  Call Bill 

or Janet Shaw at 570-378-2605 to sign up. 
 

ZUMBA & YOGAFIT:  Zumba classes are held on 

Wednesdays in St. Mary’s Parish Hall starting at 

6:00PM with a Yogafit class to follow at 7:00PM.  The 

cost for each is only $5.00 per session.  We hope to 

see you all there!!! 
 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Roman_Catholic
http://www.beamanconference.comor/


NOTICE REGARDING REPORTING SEXUAL ABUSE OF A 

MINOR:  It is the policy of the Diocese of Scranton to 

report any allegation of sexual abuse of a minor to 

law enforcement. If you are a victim of sexual abuse 

committed by a priest, deacon, religious or lay 

employee or volunteer of the Diocese of Scranton, 

you are encouraged to immediately report the 

matter to law enforcement. If any priest, deacon, 

religious, lay employee or volunteer of the Diocese 

of Scranton has cause or reason to suspect that a 

minor has been subjected to any form of abuse, 

including child sexual abuse, the matter will be 

reported to law enforcement. In accordance with 

the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania’s Child 

Protective Services Laws, reports of suspected child 

abuse should also be made immediately by phone 

to the 24-HourChild Abuse hotline (ChildLine) 

electronically at www.compass.state.pa.us/cwis or 

at 1-800-932-0313.  

It is also the policy of the Diocese to adhere to all 

civil and state regulations. To this end, the Diocese is 

equally committed to adhering to the norms of the 

Code of Canon Law and to upholding the tenets of 

the USCCB Charter for the Protection of Children 

and Young People, which includes supporting 

victims of sexual abuse in their pursuit of emotional 

and spiritual well-being. As such, information 

regarding an allegation of sexual abuse of a minor 

should also be reported to the Victim Assistance 

Coordinator, Mary Beth Pacuska, at 570-862-7551 or 

to Diocesan officials, including the Vicar General, 

Msgr. Thomas M. Muldowney, V.G., at 570-207-2269. 
 

NATIVITY BVM ALTAR & ROSARY 

 

 

 “Wonders of Water” 
Our trip to the 

PHILADELPHIA FLOWER SHOW 

Tuesday, March 6th 

►  Bus leaves Nativity parking lot @ 6:45AM 

►  Breakfast stop @ Hickory Run 

►  Bus departs Philadelphia @ 5:00PM 

►  Cost: $85.00 per person (bus + admission + tip) 

Make checks payable to NATIVITY ALTAR & ROSARY 

Call Sue (570-836-1351) or Mary Lou (570-836-3275) 

for reservations/questions 

 

DAILY MASS SCHEDULE 

Our daily Mass schedule is: 

Nativity BVM Church 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday ............................. 7:00AM 

St. Mary of the Lake Church 

Tuesday, Thursday ................................................. 8:00AM 

When there is a school delay or closure due to 

inclement weather, no Mass will be celebrated. 

Regulations for Lent 2018 

All faithful of the Diocese of Scranton are reminded of Diocesan 

Statute No. 41, which addresses the penitential aspect of Lent: 

"The season of Lent is penitential in nature and during Lent 

penance should be not only internal and individual, but also 

external and social (Sacrosanctum Concilium, No. 5, 109).  Pastors 

are obliged to avoid scheduling activities in the parishes which in 

any way could possibly detract from the external and social 

penance required by Lent." 
 

Ash Wednesday, February 14th, marks the beginning of Lent.  The 

following fast and abstinence regulations are observed: 

+ Ash Wednesday and Good Friday, March30th, are days of 

fast and abstinence.  

+ Fridays during Lent are days of abstinence.  

+ All Catholics who have reached their 14th birthday are to 

abstain from eating meat on Ash Wednesday, Good Friday and 

on all Fridays during Lent.  

+ All Catholics over 18 years of age to the beginning of their 

60th year are bound to the obligation of fasting.  Those bound by 

this rule may take only one full meal and two smaller meals unless 

dispensed or excused. 

Lenten Reminders 

Lent is a time for sacrifice and for spiritual renewal as we reflect 

upon our baptism and the call given to each of us to walk as 

disciples of the Lord.  

As faithful followers of Jesus, we are traditionally encouraged to 

honor the sacred season of Lent by embracing the three pillars of 

Lenten observance: 

+ Almsgiving - generously giving to those in need 

+ Fasting - practicing self-discipline and self-denial  

+ Prayer - reading, hearing and reflecting on the Word of God  
 

Lent is also a penitential season.  It is a time to seek forgiveness, to 

look inward, and to admit our shortcomings and failures.  It is a 

time to regroup and to prepare.  

How can you spend your time during Lent? 

+ By "giving up" things you hunger after, such as sweets or alcohol; 

or activities you desire, such as vacations, concerts or movies. 

+ By "doing" things to help others, such as offering an extra 

donation to the poor or helping those in need by providing food 

or clothing. 

+ By "adding" to our normal routine, such as going to daily Mass, 

praying the Stations of the Cross and going to confession. 

 

VOCATIONS NEWS 

XLT (Exalt!) will be held Friday, March 23rd from 7:00-

9:00PM at Nativity of the Blessed Virgin Mary Parish, 

99 E. Tioga Street, Tunkhannock. The event, 

sponsored by the Diocesan Offices for Parish Life 

and Vocations, will consist of Eucharistic Adoration; 

praise & worship music by Countless Wonders; a talk 

by Jack Rubano, director of religious formation at 

Holy Redeemer High School; reconciliation, and a 

social.  Father Paul Fontanella, assistant pastor of 

Saint Rose of Lima and Our Lady of Mount Carmel 

Parishes in Carbondale, will preside and preach.  All 

are welcome to attend.  For more information, 

please contact Dominick Costantino at 570-780-

2996. 
 

COMMUNITY HEALING SERVICES 

First Sunday of each month @ 6:00PM 

St. Peter’s Episcopal Church 

Route 6, Tunkhannock 

For more information or prayer contact: 

Colleen Williams – (570) 836-5485   or 

John Hardman-Zimmerman – (570) 289-5077 



EVENING OF REFLECTION ON THE PASCHAL TRIDUUM:  

The Scranton Chapter of the National Association of 

Pastoral Musicians (NPM) will be holding an Evening 

of Reflection on the Paschal Triduum on Tuesday, 

March 6th from 6:00-8:30PM at St. Ann's Basilica 

Parish, 1233 St. Ann Street, Scranton.  The Evening of 

Reflection will be facilitated by Sr. Catherine Luxner, 

IHM, Director of Campus Ministry at Marywood 

University.  The evening begins with dinner, followed 

by the presentation and then Night Prayer.  There is 

no fee, but a free-will offering will be taken up to 

help offset the cost of dinner.   

For more information or to register, please contact 

David Baloga, Scranton NPM Program Director at 

570-207-2213 ext. 1158, or visit ScrantonNPM.com by 

Thursday, March 1st. 
 

POPE FRANCIS' PRAYER FOR VOCATIONS 

God our Father, You made each of us to use our 

gifts in the Body of Christ.  We ask that you inspire 

young people whom you call to priesthood and 

consecrated life to courageously follow your will.  

Send workers into your great harvest so that the 

Gospel is preached, the poor are served with love, 

the suffering are comforted, and your people are 

strengthened by the sacraments.  Through Christ our 

Lord.  Amen.  
 

 

BOY SCOUT NEWS 
Next Committee Meeting:   

March 12th 

Upstairs Classroom @ Father Nallin Hall 

Alison Delano, Committee Chairperson 

570-233-4000     adelano1230@gmail.com 

▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀▄▀ 

CUB SCOUT NEWS 
ADULT COMMITTEE MEETINGS 

Fr. Nallin Hall 

February 26th 

 

 

PIEROGI-MAKING INCLEMENT WEATHER 

CANCELLATION PROCEDURE 

Each year, we set a goal to complete our Pierogi 

quota prior to Easter and usually encounter some 

weather event(s) along the way making it a 

challenge to attain.  The following is a plan to 

address this and keep us on track: 

In the event that the Tunkhannock School District is 

on a 2 hour delay OR total cancellation, we will NOT 

make pierogies on that Monday.  We will meet on 

the WEDNESDAY of that same week at the normal 

times to make pierogies and then on THURSDAY to 

package them at 1pm. 

Thank you for your understanding and continued 

support of this very important fundraiser for our 

Parish.  Possibly some new people will be able to join 

in the fun during our schedule change.  Volunteers 

are always welcome!                     The Pierogi Brigade 
 

Community Easter Egg Hunt 

Sunday, March 25th, 2:00PM 

Mill City Elementary School 
 

Ages pre-school 

through 4th grade 
 

Photos with the Easter bunny 

will be available 
 

Donations of individually wrapped snacks would be 

welcomed.   They can be left off at St. Mary's or picked 

up if needed.   For questions or pickup, please call 

570-378-2605 

Sponsored by St. Mary of the Lake Parish 
 

DIOCESAN CALENDAR 

JUNIOR HIGH - UP & OVER 

June 1-3 at Camp Orchard Hill, Dallas 

September 28-30 at Camp Orchard Hill, Dallas 

A weekend retreat for 6th, 7th and 8th grade students. 

Team-building exercises, problem solving skills and 

small group processing helps students discover their 

strengths and inherent goodness.  The skills learned 

during this retreat will help students get "up and 

over" their challenges.  Contact Shannon Kowalski at 

the Office for Parish Life, 570-207-2213. 
 

TECHNIQUES FOR INTUITIVE MINISTRY 

Saturday, April 14th – 9:00AM-3:00PM 

Gate of Heaven Parish, Dallas 

Presented by Sr. Jane O'Donnell, RSM 

& Dr. John Lemoncelli 

Ministers are often called to meet people where 

they are and help create an environment of trust, 

while being attuned to themselves and God.  In the 

morning session, Sr. Jane will guide participants in 

skills for intentional listening, being present to others 

and to listen with the eyes, ears and the heart.  In 

the afternoon, Dr. Lemoncelli will provide an 

introduction to mediation of relationships and 

boundaries within ministry, and offer resources and 

methods for addressing a variety of interpersonal 

encounters.  

For more information, contact Kitty Scanlan at kitty-

scanlan@dioceseofscranton.org or 570-207-2213, 

x1157.  
 

2017 CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS 

Contribution statements for the 2017 calendar year 

are available.  To request a statement of your 

contributions for 2017, please complete the form 

below and drop it in the collection basket or mail it 

to the Parish Office.  You may also call the Parish 

Office (570-836-3275) to request the statement. 
 

Name ____________________________________________ 

Address __________________________________________ 

              __________________________________________ 

Phone ________________Email ______________________ 

Envelope Number: __________ 

mailto:kitty-scanlan@dioceseofscranton.org
mailto:kitty-scanlan@dioceseofscranton.org


ALTUS FOR WOMEN’S SPRING PROGRAM 

STARTS APRIL 18TH 

How do you walk with loved ones during difficult 

times?  Do you have a hard time releasing family 

members to God’s care?  Join Altus for Women as 

we meet in small groups all over the Diocese, 

reading Mary’s Way by Judy Klein. With her son's 

addiction to drugs and her daughter's anxiety, Klein 

discovered she couldn't handle life not measuring 

up to her expectations.  Through her heart-warming 

story, Klein shows us how to be powerful intercessors 

for ourselves, our children, and those we love.  You'll 

be filled with hope as you learn to turn to Mary, 

entrusting those you love to God.  

Interested in starting an Altus Group in your parish? 

We can help!  We’re hoping to add many new 

Groups throughout the Diocese.  We’d love your 

parish be one of them!  Contact 

tracy@altusforwomen.com if you’d like to form a 

Group.  Groups meet for 6 sessions from April 18th to 

May 23rd, with a Tea Party finale on May 23rd at the 

Diocesan Pastoral Center in Scranton.  Registration 

fee is $20.00 (plus the cost of the book).  For more 

information, go to www.altusforwomen.com.   

Altus for Women is a Catholic women’s ministry in 

partnership with the Office for Parish Life in the 

Diocese of Scranton. 
 

LENTEN LUNCHEON THANK YOU:  A big THANK YOU 

goes out to the following: Peggy Finnegan, Diane 

Stone, Florence Smalser, Cindy Brown, Agnes 

Massacesi, Carole & Amy Rubbinaccio, Sue 

Barziloski, Gloria Pasternak, Barbara Locker, Terry 

Yurksis, Ruth Tewksbury, Pat Scaturro, Charlotte Smith 

& Flo Trowbridge.  There ladies helped prepare 

sandwiches, setup, serve & clean up at the 

Ecumenical Lenten Luncheon held at the 

Tunkhannock United Methodist Church on 

Wednesday, February 21st.  I also thank all ladies 

who baked wonderful desserts for the luncheon.  A 

special word of appreciation goes out to Flo 

Trowbridge for the delicious macaroni & cheese she 

baked for all and to Fr. Pat for a great pot of 

homemade chicken tortellini soup. 

Thank you & God bless,                            Mary Olshan 
 

OUR LADY OF PERPETUAL HELP CHURCH 

BUS TRIP – WEDNESDAY, APRIL 18TH 

to see 'Jesus' at the Sight & Sound Theater, Lancaster 

Price: $135.00 (covers the bus, tip for the driver, the 

show and a buffet dinner at Golden Corral) 

Leaving the parking lot at Walmart in Tunkhannock 

at 8:15AM.  We should return to Tunkhannock at 

approximately 10:00PM. 
 

For more information, please contact Marilyn Burton 

at 570-833-4851 or mammymarilyn@epix.net.  
 

 

 

LOCAL CATHOLIC RADIO STATION 

JMJ RADIO        750AM or 98.9FM 

 

LITTLE SISTERS OF THE POOR 

5th ANNUAL ST. PATRICK’S DAY 

CELEBRATION & DINNER 

The Little Sisters of the Poor are kicking off St. Patrick’s 

Day in the city of Scranton at their fifth annual St. 

Patrick’s Day Celebration and Dinner on Sunday, 

March 11th, at Holy Family Residence, 2500 Adams 

Ave., Scranton, located adjacent to Marywood 

University.  The event will begin with Mass at 11:00AM 

with a bagpipe processional and recessional in the 

chapel followed by the dinner and entertainment 

from 12:00 to 4:00PM in the auditorium. 

The menu includes ham and cabbage with 

potatoes and carrots, rolls and butter, vanilla ice 

cream with mint or chocolate syrup, and beverages. 

The entertainment for the afternoon includes D.J. Dr. 

Dragon – the Practitioner of Entertainment with Irish 

step dancing by the Crossmolina School of Dance. 

Tickets are $12.00 for adults and $6.00 for children 10 

and younger.  Tickets can be purchased in advance 

online at www.littlesistersofthepoorscranton.org or 

by calling (570) 343-4065, or at the residence.  They 

will also be available at the door.  

In addition to the dinner, there will be a bake sale 

which will include the Sisters’ famous homemade 

scones and an assortment of other baked goods. 

There will also be raffles for gift baskets and gift 

certificates for area restaurants and businesses as 

well as a 50/50 raffle. 

There will be plenty of free and convenient parking 

in the residence’s parking lot or via a handicap 

accessible van providing shuttle service from the 

Marywood University parking lot on the corner of 

Adams and University Avenues to the dinner. 

The Little Sisters also have numerous dinner 

sponsorship packages available which are great 

advertising vehicles for businesses as well as a way 

to honor or remember someone you love. 

For advance ticket purchases and sponsorship 

information, please contact Mrs. Jackie Galvin, M.S., 

director of development and communications, at 

scdevelopment@littlesistersofthepoor.org or (570) 

343-4065 ext. 3144. 

All proceeds will be used to purchase beds for the 

residents at Holy Family Residence. 
 

CHRISM MASS:  All the faithful of the Diocese are 

invited to attend the Chrism Mass at the Cathedral 

of Saint Peter, Scranton, on Tuesday, March 27th at 

4:00PM.  At this Mass, priests from throughout the 

Diocese will renew their priestly promises before the 

Bishop, and the oils to be used for the sacraments of 

Baptism, Confirmation, Anointing of the Sick and 

Holy Orders will be blessed.  Participation in the 

Chrism Mass is a beautiful way to pray for and 

support the priests of the Diocese.  For reserved 

seating, please call Diane Franklin in the Office for 

Parish Life at 570-207-2213 ext. 1103 or email (diane-

franklin@dioceseofscranton.org. 
 

 

 

 

mailto:diane-franklin@dioceseofscranton.org
mailto:diane-franklin@dioceseofscranton.org


MILITARY HONOR ROLL 
PLEASE KEEP ALL MEMBERS OF THE MILITARY IN 

YOUR PRAYERS 

LIEUTENANT AMY LEBER – U.S. NAVY 
LT COL ANDREW STRALEY – U.S. MARINES 

LT JOHN D. PETERS, M.D. – U.S. NAVY 
SGT JOSEPH A. HARDISKY – U.S. ARMY 

PO2 ALEC FISHER – U.S. NAVY 
CWO4 TONY RICHARDSON – U.S. MARINES 

COL. CARL PACKER – U.S. ARMY 
TECH SGT DONALD WEITZ – U.S.A.F. 
PVT 2 CL SETH CAINES – U.S. ARMY 

CPO ERIC TOMCZAK – U.S. NAVY 
STAFF SGT. PETER FRANKO III – U.S.A.F. 

SGT THOMAS DILIONE – NATIONAL GUARD 
ET2 JACOB KINTNER – U.S. NAVY 

STAFF SGT DAVID BALTRUSAITIS – NATIONAL GUARD 
CPO KENNETH C. FRANK – U.S. NAVY 
SGT ROBERT J. POLSTER – U.S. ARMY 

SFC RICKY BROWN – NATIONAL GUARD 
PFC RYAN M. ERDEK – U.S. ARMY 

SGT ROBERT D. BARBER III – U.S. MARINES 
CADET RYAN ELL – U.S.AIR FORCE ACADEMY 

SN MICHAEL T. BARBER – U.S. NAVY 
PVT NIKKI CAPWELL – U.S. ARMY 

SPEC DEVIN BATTENBERG – NATIONAL GUARD 
CADET MARK AGUILAR – U.S.C.G. ACADEMY 

MAJOR JEFFREY O’DELL – U.S. ARMY 
LANCE CPL CHRISTOPHER HNATKO – U.S. MARINES 

CAPTAIN JOSEPH P. BREYMEIER – U.S. ARMY 
PVT JACOB BURGESS – U.S. MARINES 
CPL CHARLES BLISS – U.S. MARINES 

CADET RYAN ALFIER – U.S.A.F. ACADEMY 
PVT ANDREW SOLANIC – U.S. ARMY  
COL. JAMES J. CLANCY – U.S. ARMY 

PFC MATTHEW CLANCY – U.S. MARINES  
SEAMAN KAMRON HUBBARD – U.S. NAVY 

SPEC. NICOLE GRIFFITH – U.S. ARMY 
STAFF SGT ROBERT GOHLSER – U.S. MARINES 

LT CHELSEA ZWICKER – U.S. NAVY 
COL. CRAIG KEYES – U.S.A.F. 

SPC GARRETT SUND – U. S. ARMY 
 

We also want to recognize the service of the following 
veterans who have served our country: 
MAJOR GEORGE D. KASZUBA, U.S. AIR FORCE (IRAQ) 
CORPORAL JOSEPH IGNATOVICH, U.S. ARMY (KOREA) 
SPEC. FRANK GAUS, U.S. ARMY SPEC. FORCES (VIETNAM) 
SPEC. WILLIAM F. MARRONE, U.S. ARMY 
PRIVATE JAMES DEEGAN, U.S. ARMY (NO. AFRICA, ITALY) 
MAJOR FRANCIS TURNER, U.S. ARMY (WW II) 
SPEC. 4 RANDY GREENIP, U.S. ARMY 
AIRMAN 1

ST
 CLASS DONALD WHITE, U.S.A.F. (KOREA) 

AIRMAN BRUCE GELNETT, U.S.A.F. (KOREA) 
SPEC. 4 CARL I. PACKER, U.S. ARMY 
LANCE CPL RICHARD DOMBROSKI – U.S.MARINES (VIETNAM) 
STAFF SGT. RICHARD DOMBROSKI – NAT’L. GUARD (RET.) 
SGT. WALTER J. ZOLA, U.S. ARMY (KOREA) 
AE3 KENNETH C. FRANK, U.S. NAVY (KOREA) 
SSG WILLIAM SHAW, U.S. ARMY (GERMANY) 
SGT. JOHN WILPIZESKI, U.S. ARMY  
SFC TONY LANDI, U.S. ARMY (RET.) 
SGT. SAMUEL HERRING, US ARMY (KOREA) 
SGT. JERRY BEAUCHEANE, U.S. AIR FORCE 
PFC NICHOLAS KORDILLA, U.S. MARINE CORPS (WW II) 
SGT. NICHOLAS FERRUGGIA – U.S. MARINES 
SGT. E5 ROBERT SPRAGUE – U.S. ARMY 
SGT. JAMES SNYDER – U.S AIR FORCE 
LT. J.G. TIMOTHY LEBER – U.S.COAST GUARD 
CAPT ALAN B. FLANAGAN – U.S. NAVY 
 

A Prayer for our Military 

Father, we could never thank our military men and women enough 
for their courageous service and sacrifice to our country and its 
people.  We lift up our voices to express gratefulness and honor to 
these military troops both from the past and present. 

St. Mary of the Lake 

Ham & Cabbage Dinner 
Sunday, March 18th 

4:00PM ‘till SOLD OUT 
in the Parish Hall 

 

Ham, cabbage, potatoes, carrots, 
dessert & beverage 

 

Tickets: 
Eat in .................................................... $10.00 
Take out ................................................ $10.00 

Tickets sold at the door 
 
 

NIGHT PRAYERS 

with DEACON RAY 

Tuesday evening prayers 

5:00PM @ Winola View Apartments 

All are welcome! 
 
 
 

PRO-LIFE ROSE 
The Pro-Life red rose in front of the statue of Mary at 

Nativity this week is in memory of 

Victims of the shooting at 

Marjory Stoneman Douglas High School 

Donated by the Pro-Life Committee 
 

If you would like to donate for a 
Pro-Life Rose at Nativity, 

please contact Diane Stone (570-836-3055) 
 
 
Seven Loaves Soup Kitchen, 54 
Warren Street in Tunkhannock 
(formerly the P&G Credit Union 
building)), serves a hearty meal 
every Monday through Friday from 5:00-6:30PM.  There is 
no charge and all are welcome. 
Those who desire to volunteer to work at the kitchen or to 
donate food or make a financial contribution are asked to 
contact 570-996-5005 or 570-836-3145. 
 
 

Line Dancing 
Wednesday evening 

7:00-8:30PM      Fr. Nallin Hall 
All are welcome 

 
PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRIES 

St. Mary of the Lake 
Thursdays from 5:30-7:00PM in 
the Parish Hall 
All women of the parish are invited 
to join us. 

Nativity BVM 
In need of a prayer shawl?   
Please call Sue Barziloski (570-
836-1351) 

 

 



THE MOST BLESSED 
SACRAMENT IS RESERVED 

WHERE MASS IS SAID 
We respectfully ask that all 

observe a reverent silence and 
appropriate dress 

 

Sacramental 
Preparation 

BAPTISM 

Parents must be registered in the 
Parish.  In order to understand and 

appreciate the Sacrament of Baptism, 

first time expectant parents are 
required to attend one pre-Baptism 

instruction. A call to the Parish Office 4 
months before your child is due will 

make the scheduling of your session 

easier and give you ample time to 
prepare for this Sacrament of Initiation 

to the life of grace. 
MARRIAGE 

The engaged couple is asked to call 
the Parish Office and arrange an 

appointment with the priest. Please 

allow 12 months for the completion of 
the necessary preparations.  Do not 

enter into any other commitments 
before confirming a wedding date and 

time in the parish. 
 

Confession Schedule 
The Sacrament of Reconciliation 

(Confession) is celebrated every 
Saturday: 

St. Mary of the Lake 
 ....................... 3:15-3:45PM 

Nativity of the BVM 

 ....................... 4:15-4:45PM 
or at any time by appointment.  

Contact the Parish Office (836-3275). 
 

Cemetery Lots Available 

Pieta Cemetery, one of our Parish 
Cemeteries (located on Dark Hollow 

Road in Tunkhannock Township) has 

burial lots available.  For further 
info, to view the map of available lots 

and to inquire about prices & 
regulations, please contact our Parish 

Secretary, Mary Lou, at the Parish 
Office (570-836-3275). 
 

 

St. Mary of the Lake 
CCD News 

This week’s Mass is being hosted 
by Miss Emma's Pre-

K/Kindergarten Class and Miss 
Ashley's 1st grade Class. 

Participants Are: 
Greeters .................. Whole Class 
1st Reader ................ Chase Newhart 
2nd Reader ............... Joel Slocum 
Petitions .................. Asia Holgate 
 ................................ Chase Newhart 
 ................................ Joel Slocum 
Ushers ..................... Jamison Barber 
 ................................ Grace Carpenter 
Gifts ......................... Jamison Barber 
 ................................ Grace Carpenter 
 ................................ Dalyla Holgate 
 ................................ Maggie Zalewski 

Next week's Mass will be hosted by 

Ms. Migliori's 5th grade class.  
God Bless,                  Jenny Sinker 
 

Words of Life 

“O God our Creator… give us 

courage in making our voices 
heard on behalf of the rights of 

your Church and the freedom of 

conscience of all people of faith.” 
USCCB 

“Prayer for the Protection 
of Religious Liberty” 

 

PRO-LIFE ROSE 
Looking for a 
wonderful way to 

remember a loved one 

on a special day?   
Why not donate the 

Rose that is placed 
before the statue of 

the Blessed Virgin Mary at 

Nativity BVM Church?   
Simply contact Diane Stone 

(570-836-3055) to schedule 
the date that you desire and 

how you want it listed in the 

bulletin.  Many weekends are 
available. 
 

Have You Moved? 
If you have recently 

moved or had an address 
change, please contact 

the parish office at 836-
3275 so that our records 

may be updated.  If we don’t 

have a mailable address on file 
for you, we will have to 

remove your name from our 
parish roster. 
 

St. Mary of the Lake 
Altar & Rosary 

Reminder: the envelope for your dues 
for 2018 is in the envelope packet that 

you received. 

Our next meeting will take place this 
Monday, March 5th at 6:45PM in 

the hall.  All women of the parish are 
invited to attend. 
 

Nativity BVM 
CCD News 

Safety concerns for Nativity CCD:  

Our children's safety is always a top 
priority while in our care at Nativity 

CCD.  Therefore, it is requested that 

children attending Nativity CCD from 
Preschool through Second grade (that 

is Preschool, Kindergarten, 1st and 
2nd grade) be brought to their 

classroom and signed in by a 

parent or guardian. The children are 
also to be picked up at the classroom 

at the end of CCD. 
If you have any questions, please call 

the Parish office (570-836-3275) and 
leave a message for Judy Boyanowski, 

DRE. 

Thank you.                               Mrs. B. 
 

Community News 
Corpus Christi Parish, W. Pittston 

“A Taste of Italy” 

Pasta & meatball dinner 
Saturday, March 10th 

5:00-8:00PM 

Eat in or Take out 
B.Y.O.B. 

Adults: $12.00 
Children 12 & under: $6.00 

Info: 570-654-2753 
 

Visitation of the BVM Church 
619 Dundaff Street, Dickson City 

“Mary's Way of the Cross” 
Friday, March 16th – 7:00PM 

We invite you to join us as we 
meditate on "Mary's Way of the Cross." 

This is a powerful Stations of the Cross 

devotion presented from the 
perspective of Mary as she reflects 

upon each of the 14 stations of her 
son Jesus’ journey to Calvary. 

 
 

AED IS LOCATED IN NATIVITY 
BVM CHURCH 

& ALSO IN 
FR. NALLIN HALL 

 
 

 

 



NATIVITY OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY MASS SCHEDULE  –  WEEK OF MARCH 4, 2018 
SATURDAY MAR. 03   5:00PM KATHLEEN McHENRY – OFFERED BY JOHN BROSTOSKI     
SUNDAY MAR. 04   7:30AM LORRAINE GELNETT – OFFERED BY GLEN & CAROLYN LAYAOU  
      9:00AM SANDY IDE – OFFERED BY HER FAMILY 
   11:00AM GAIL HARGRAVE – OFFERED BY AL & MARCIA OSTIR 
MONDAY MAR. 05        7:00AM  GENE YONCHIUK – OFFERED BY HIS FAMILY     
TUESDAY MAR. 06   7:00AM  NO MASS 
WEDNESDAY MAR. 07   7:00AM CHARLES & MARY CHELLIS – OFFERED BY THEIR SONS 
THURSDAY MAR. 08   7:00AM NO MASS 
FRIDAY MAR. 09   7:00AM JOAN BETTS – OFFERED BY HER DAUGHTER HEATHER 
     7:00PM STATIONS OF THE CROSS     
SATURDAY MAR. 10   5:00PM PETER J. BROZUSKY – OFFERED BY HIS WIFE & FAMILY 
SUNDAY MAR. 11   7:30AM ANTHONY “SPIKE” BROWN – OFFERED BY MARY ANN BROWN & FAMLY   
     9:00AM SANDY IDE – OFFERED BY SUZANNE IDE         
       11:00AM  AUDREY ROOSA – OFFERED BY ROBERT & CHARLOTTE SMITH  

LAY MINISTER SCHEDULE 
 

SAT. MAR. 03 & SUN. MAR. 04 SATURDAY 5:00PM SUNDAY 7:30AM SUNDAY 9:00AM SUNDAY 11:00AM 
EUCHARISTIC DEACON RAY MARY ROBBINS DEACON RAY DEACON RAY  
     MINISTER(S)     
LECTOR SABRINA TRAVER SUSAN BARZILOSKI RITA FITZGERALD GLORIA PASTERNAK 
ALTAR AIDEN BURRY JOSEPH CASEY MARCUS BINNER HELEN BELLUCCI 
     SERVER(S) JACK ZEUNEN MICHAEL CASEY PAUL BINNER THOMAS BELLUCCI 
 MARY ZEUNEN ELIZABETH DeMARCO EVAN BRODY IAN BURKE 
OFFERTORY GIFTS SELECTION BY USHERS SELECTION BY USHERS AZLYN GAZZILLO & FAMILY SELECTION BY USHERS  
COLLECTION COUNTERS   P. BROWN, C. KOVALCHICK, A. DAVIS           
   

SAT. MAR. 10 & SUN. MAR. 11 SATURDAY 5:00PM SUNDAY 7:30AM SUNDAY 9:00AM SUNDAY 11:00AM  
EUCHARISTIC DEACON RAY ALISHA NUDO DEACON RAY DEACON RAY 
     MINISTER(S)      
LECTOR DAVID KUFFA CINDY BROWN PRE-K,K &1ST GRADE  TONY ZEME 
         CCD CLASS 
ALTAR MAIA BURRY GRACE HARDING KATHRYN CUSATIS SOPHIE BURKE 
SERVER(S) ROBERT BURRY ALEX KEISER BRETT SICKLER MATTHEW KALETA 
 EMMA ELIAS MOLLY KEISER MICHAEL SICKLER HEIDI WILLIAMS 
OFFERTORY GIFTS SELECTION BY USHERS SELECTION BY USHERS PRE-K, K & 1ST GRADE OPHELIA MATALAVY & 
         CCD CLASS             FAMILY 
COLLECTION COUNTERS   D. NOLE, R. NOLE, G. LUPINSKI               
 
 

REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS 
----- THE SICK, THE SUFFERING AND HOSPITALIZED, ESPECIALLY: CAROLYN MYERS, ELISSA ROSE, LYLE STURDEVANT, MARYN KUKUCHKA, LILLIAN KRISTUNAS, TRUDY FISK, 
 RUTH KUKUCKA, JENNIFER BUNNELL, RITA BERCHEM, MARIE STAIR, MARY ANN BROWN, ELIZABETH CALLAHAN, RICHELE MORTIMER, SHERI RAIL, DAVID TRESSLER, SR., 
 CHERYL MacDONALD SWEET, AIDAN HOLMAN, TRISTAN EVANS, JOSEPH E. QUINN, ANGELIQUE ALEXANDRA PREVOST, HEATHER STEGNER, MARGE HOLUB, BEN BROWN, 
 ELEANOR FOSTER, MATTHEW LEWIS, DONALD TRAVER, DAWN DOMMES, MICHELLE HUERBIN, CAROLYN ROZANSKI, MARGARET KINTNER, DON WHITE, MARY KUKUCHKA, 

MARY BOLOUSKI, EMMY COIA, DARRIN McGAVIN, FATHER BILL WILSON, EDWARD KIMBEL, CHERYL SANDS, MARY DELMAR, CHARLES CAREY, CLETUS MacDONALD,  
 NANCY ROBINSON, SUSAN BOLOUSKI McANDREWS, GARRET CONOVER, ANALISA DOMINIC, LUCAS SETH BOYANOWSKI, BILL IVEY, VERNA PRAWDZIK, CAROL McGINLEY, 
 MATTHEW FORTESE, JACOB WALTER CURTIS, ARTHUR BUNNELL, TED BUNNELL, HELEN TALARICO, PAUL GOODRICH, MYRON LaBAR, TIKI LYONS, GRACE STURDEVANT, 
 CAROL COBB, BRENT RANSOM, JEAN YABLONSKI, AUSTIN THOMAS, LYNNE BINNER, MAGDALENE FRONCZKIEWICZ, JIM BORDEN, JERRY STROKA, BONNIE LaFLEUR, 
 LINDA NIEMIEC, DIANE THOMPSON, ROSEANN GEORGE, SHELLIE SEYMORE, MARILYN BRODY, MONTANA COLE, CAROL GAYLORD, CHRIS OLSHAN, JR., HELEN RAIL, 

CHARLOTTE SMITH, FLORENCE KEYES, LINDA RUEHLMAN, ROY PREVOST, ALLEN KEYES, CATHERINE LITWIN, JUDI HOWE, LEAH WILSEY, ANN ZACKARIAS,  
 CHRISTOPHER BELL, NATHAN DELMAR, KATHLEEN ALTEMUS, CARL ALTEMUS, JERRY FUHR.  

-----   THE FAITHFUL DEPARTED AND THE NEEDS OF OUR PARISH AND PARISHIONERS.   
PLEASE NOTIFY THE PARISH OFFICE  (836-3275) IF ANYONE IS HOSPITALIZED OR ILL OR IN NEED OF PRAYERS. 

SANCTUARY LIGHT:      
                   THE SANCTUARY CANDLE IS AVAILABLE TO BURN FOR                                      
                    YOUR INTENTION.  CALL THE PARISH OFFICE 
                                        AT (570) 836-3275  
 

                        YOUR CONTRIBUTION:  
                 Weekend Offering  $4,890.00 

                                       
                                                

NATIVITY BVM CALENDAR 
MAR. 04 CCD CLASS 

MAR. 04 BIBLE STUDY – 7:00PM – FNH  

MAR. 05 MAKING PIEROGIES – FNH – 8:30AM 

MAR. 05 THE LIGHT IS ON FOR YOU – 5:30-7:00PM  

MAR. 06 FLOWER SHOW – PHILADELPHIA –      

   ALTAR & ROSARY BUS TRIP  

MAR. 06 PACKING PIEROGIES – FNH – 1:00PM 

MAR. 07 BIBLE STUDY – 10:00AM – RECTORY   

MAR. 07 EUCHARISTIC ADORATION – 3:00-7:00PM 

MAR. 09 SELLING PIEROGIES – 10:00AM - 5:00PM – FNH  

MAR. 09 STATIONS OF THE CROSS – 7:00PM 

MAR. 11 CCD CLASS/PRE-K, K, & 1ST GRADE MASS 

MAR. 11 BIBLE STUDY – 7:00PM – FNH  

MAR. 12 MAKING PIEROGIES – FNH – 8:30AM 

MAR. 12 THE LIGHT IS ON FOR YOU – 5:30-7:00PM   

MAR. 13 ALTAR & ROSARY MTG. – 12:45PM – FNH   

MAR. 13 PACKING PIEROGIES – FNH – 1:00PM 

MAR. 14 BIBLE STUDY – 10:00AM – RECTORY  

MAR. 14 EUCHARISTIC ADORATION – 3:00-7:00PM 

MAR. 16 SELLING PIEROGIES – 10:00AM – 5:00PM – FNH 



ST. MARY OF THE LAKE MASS SCHEDULE  -  WEEK OF MARCH 4, 2018 
SATURDAY MAR. 03   4:00PM ALBERT IGNATOVICH – OFFERED BY JOE & JUDY FRANKO     
SUNDAY MAR. 04   9:00AM SANFORD & HELEN VANDERVEKEN – OFFERED BY THEIR FAMILY 
MONDAY MAR. 05   8:00AM NO MASS   
TUESDAY   MAR. 06   8:00AM CHARLES CLEVELAND – OFFERED BY TOM & LISA JANOSKI 
WEDNESDAY MAR. 07   8:00AM NO MASS 
THURSDAY MAR. 08   8:00AM PAUL MAHON, SR. & JR. – OFFERED BY THE CONABOY FAMILY 
FRIDAY MAR. 09   8:00AM NO MASS 
     7:00PM STATIONS OF THE CROSS 
SATURDAY MAR. 10   4:00PM IN THANKSGIVING FOR GEORGE & CAROLE KAMAGE – OFFERED BY THEIR FAMILY         
SUNDAY MAR. 11   9:00AM JANET KERNER – OFFERED BY HER FAMILY 

LAY MINISTER SCHEDULE 
SAT. MAR. 03 & SUN. MAR. 04 SATURDAY 4:00PM SUNDAY 9:00AM 
EUCHARISTIC MARIE PACKER TOM WOLFF   
     MINISTER(S)   
LECTORS BILL WATERS NICK MIGLIORI  
ALTAR ANNA VANAUKEN OWEN BERKHIMER 
     SERVER(S)  DANIEL DRISCOLE 
  RACHEL KENIA 
USHERS BERNIE GARVEY & CARL PACKER  K/1ST GRADE CCD CLASS 
GREETERS PEG GARVEY JOHN HARRIS 
OFFERTORY GIFTS  SELECTION BY USHERS IRENE PIERETTI & FAMILY 
COLLECTION COUNTERS  DON & CAROL AMES 
 

SAT  MAR. 10 & SUN. MAR. 11 SATURDAY 4:00PM SUNDAY 9:00AM  

EUCHARISTIC PETER POLINSKY BRANDON PIERETTI  
     MINISTER(S)   
LECTORS GEORGE KAMAGE 5TH GRADE CCD CLASS  
ALTAR JEWEL STOVER MASON BERKHIMER 
     SERVER(S)  TYLER BERKHIMER 
  ANTHONY WILLIAMS 
USHERS BERNIE GARVEY & CARL PACKER  5TH GRADE CCD CLASS 
GREETERS CAROLE KAMAGE 5TH GRADE CCD CLASS 
OFFERTORY GIFTS SELECTION BY USHERS 5TH GRADE CCD CLASS 
COLLECTION COUNTERS  JACK HADDOW & KAY NOREIKA 
 

Father of goodness and love, hear our prayers for the sick members of our community and for all who are in need.  Amid mental and physical suffering may they find 
consolation in your healing presence.  Show your mercy as you close wounds, cure illness, make broken bodies whole who healed those who believed.  Amen. 

REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS 
--- THE SICK, THE SUFFERING AND HOSPITALIZED, ESPECIALLY:  SANDRA SLOWEY, LORI PIERCE,  LISA FREITAS, TRACY IRISH, CHRISTINA REEVES, JACKI NIERATKO, CARMEN 

PIERCE, ELAINE HUG, CHASE RUSSELLO, ANNETTE SMITH, LYNN POLLINI,  AVA MASON, LYNN McGLYNN, BONNIE KILGANNON, MSGR. DAVID L. TRESSLER,  
  RUSTY PERKINS, JULIA KAIFER, MICHELLE HUERBIN, JENNIFER BUNNELL, JOSEPH PIERCE, THELMA SHEBBY, EDD KILGANNON, AUDREY DAVIS,  
 SHIRLEY ROCHA, DOT JOHNSON, JAMES DOUGHERTY, JESSICA MIGLIORI, STACIE MAGNECZ, TAMMY MIGLIORI, CAROLLYN DAVIS,  LINDA ZALEWSKI,  
 MELISSA HENNING HILL, MICHAEL BOGDON, JANET EVANS, ZACHARY WILLIAMS, KERSTIN LEE MIGLIORI, PAT STEAD, BILL STEAD, RON GORKO, KATIE PACKER,  
 JOE IGNATOVICH, PETER POLINSKY, DAVID TRESSLER, SR., ANN SMITH, DELORES HEAGY, FRAN MOLLUSKY, PEARL PIERCE, BERNICE BURANICH, CEIL IGNATOVICH, MARY 

PETERSEN, LOUIS C. POLLINI JR., SUE MIGLIORI, JOE SCHIAVONE, LINDA NIEMIEC, JACK KARASACK, CAROLE GREENIP, JANE CAWLEY, FLORENCE KEYES,  
 JEROME LAMONICA, JEAN LAMONICA, THEO FREAR, BROGAN PERFILIO.  
--- THE FAITHFUL DEPARTED AND THE NEEDS OF OUR PARISH AND PARISHIONERS 

PLEASE NOTIFY THE PARISH OFFICE  (378-2181) IF ANYONE IS HOSPITALIZED OR ILL OR IN NEED OF PRAYERS. 

    SANCTUARY LIGHT:               YOUR CONTRIBUTION:  

                   THE SANCTUARY LIGHT WILL BURN DURING THE WEEK OF                                                            Weekend Offering  $1,816.00   

                                 MARCH 4TH FOR MARYANN KASZUBA                                                                             
                                    OFFERED BY HER HUSBAND GEORGE            

  
 

ST. MARY OF THE LAKE CALENDAR 

MAR. 04 CCD CLASS/KINDERGARTEN & 

   1ST GRADE CLASS MASS 

MAR. 05 ALTAR & ROSARY MTG. – 6:45PM – HALL  

MAR. 09 STATIONS OF THE CROSS – 7:00PM 

MAR. 11 CCD CLASS/5TH GRADE CLASS MASS 

MAR. 16 STATIONS OF THE CROSS – 7:00PM 

MAR. 18 CCD CLASS/CONFESSIONS 

MAR. 18 ST. PATRICK’S HAM & CABBAGE DINNER –  

   4:00PM  

MAR. 18 LENTEN PENANCE SERVICE – 6:00PM 

MAR. 23 STATIONS OF THE CROSS – 7:00PM 

MAR. 25 COMMUNITY EASTER EGG HUNT – 2:00PM –          

   MILL CITY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

MAR. 25 CCD CLASS/EASTER TREATS 

MAR. 29 HOLY THURSDAY MASS – 7:00PM  

MAR. 30 GOOD FRIDAY SERVICE – 1:00PM 

MAR. 31 BLESSING OF THE FAMILY FOOD BASKETS –  

   1:00PM – HALL  

MAR. 31 EASTER VIGIL MASS – 8:00PM 
 

APRIL  NO ALTAR & ROSARY MEETING 

APR. 01 NO CCD CLASS 

APR. 01 EASTER SUNDAY MASS – 9:00AM 

APR. 08 CCD CLASS 

APR. 09 CAPUCHIN SISTERS CHAPEL – EVENING PRAYER –  

   4:30PM 

 

http://www.catholic.org/prayers

